
 
 

March 31, 2023  

Hon. Kay Granger     Hon. Rosa DeLauro 
Chairman       Ranking Member  
Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations  
U.S. House of Representatives    U.S. House of Representatives  
Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 
 
 
Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:  
 
I am requesting funding for the Lauderhill Police Department Comprehensive Domestic 
Violence Approach Project in fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is 
City of Lauderhill, Florida, located at 5581 W. Oakland Park Blvd., Lauderhill, FL 33313. The 
funding support technology and staffing to improve response and work to drive down occurrence 
of domestic violence in Lauderhill. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because 
the yearly increase in number of domestic incidences/violence in Lauderhill are comparable to, 
and in the case of domestic homicides, exceed National percentages. 
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized in 
section 1701(b)(8) of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 
10381(b)(8)). 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

Sheila Cherfilus-McCormick  
Member of Congress 
 

 

 


